Cherry Tree Police Report: Officer John Blake gave the February Report. He stated that they hired two new officers, Ron Sharkey and Ryan Tennant. Due to Officers Blake and Sacco working with the Indiana County Drug Task Force the Township received a large amount of free hours. Meth Lab on Churchill Road is out of operations. Joint charges were filed against three people for possession and manufacturing Narcotics. The Police Department purchase five new Tasers due to the old ones needing replaced. They had 5 Traffic Stops; 2 Citations; 1 Parking Complaint; 2 Suspicious Vehicle; 2 Act 64 Surveillance; 3 Act 64 Arrests; 1 Contacted PennDot and 2 Assisted EMS.

Announcements

Food Pick Up - Tuesday, March 13, 2018 Next Meeting - Wednesday April 04, 2018 at 7:00 pm. at the Township Building, 1220 Cush Creek Road, Cherry Tree, PA

Public Comment: Gayle Freno presented the 2017 Annual Audit and Financial Report. She stated that everything looked good. A discussion about the Colberg house on Churchill Road and about the poisonous and deadly materials that are used to cook meth that have soaked into the walls and carpeting and what can be done about the house. The pros and cons of opening township roads to 4 wheelers had been discussed.

Adjournment: Being no further business, Bill motioned to adjourn the meeting, second Ed, Carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Faculas Rurla Secretary

Paula Burba - Secretary